February 5, 2010

March 9, 2010
To:   
Jean Fraser


Barbara Barhydt

From:
David Margolis-Pineo

Public Services Review Comments

Re:
Vance’s Tow Lot – 355 Warren Ave

This Department has the following comments.

1. There is an existing catch basin located within the 40’ Saville paper street which is not shown on the plans.  This catch basin discharges off the dead end of Saville St. into a branch of Capisic Stream which flows behind the Bennett property.  I do not believe this omission has any negative impact on the proposed project as presented and therefore have no issue with the catch basin and drain pipe not being shown on the plans at this time.  However the catch basin should be shown on the record drawings.

I have spoken with Jim Fisher and since the catchbasin is not on the applicant’s property we do not feel it needs to be shown.
2. Both of the proposed catch basins should be installed with three foot sump and both shall have Casco Traps installed on the outlet pipe.


This condition has been met.
3. The applicant is asked to submit a maintenance plan for the stormwater treatment unit.

The applicant still needs to coordinate with the Planning Dept. to submit an annual Stormwater Treatment Inspection and Maintenance Report.
4. If any excavation takes place within the Warren Ave R-O-W, the applicant is reminded that a street opening permit is required.

No comment required.
